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CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Ed Hord, called the Executive Session of the State of Maryland Elevator Safety Review Board to Order at 10:05 a.m., 500 N. Calvert Street, 2nd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the correspondence brought before the Board about Temporary Elevator Licenses for Hailo Wind System’s wind turbines, pursuant to §3-305(b) (7) of the General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland.   

TEMPORARY ELEVATOR LICENSES  

Upon Mr. Yeatman’s motion, and Mr. Moran’s second, the Board unanimously carried the motion to discuss the correspondence regarding Temporary Elevator licenses for Hailo Wind Systems and Eastern Elevator.
Mr. Hord read the correspondence Ms. Ward authored on behalf of the Board to be sent to Nick Berkey, of Eastern Elevator.  Upon Mr. Yeatman’s motion, and Mr. Moran’s second, the Board unanimously carried out the motion to approve the letter.  Mr. Hord read the correspondence Ms. Ward authored on behalf of the Board to be sent to Hailo Wind Systems.  Upon Mr. Yeatman’s motion, and Mr. Lindsay’s second, the Board unanimously carried out the motion to approve the letter.

Mr. Yeatman asked if temporary licenses are given to contractors in Maryland only.  He also recommended that the Board only issue temporary licenses to contractors in Maryland and not out of state contractors.  Mr. Hord stated that the Board will not issue temporary licenses, and that Hailo must obtain a license by education or by exam.  Ms. Bailey stated that temporary licenses are only issued in a catastrophic event, where licensees in Maryland are in a deficit.  She also stated that the purpose of the temporary licenses is to issue them to out of state contractors in the event that there is a shortage of Maryland Elevator Mechanics during a catastrophe.  Mr. Yeatman asked what is the process to obtain a temporary license is?  Mr. Hord reiterated that in order to work in Maryland, a mechanic must obtain a license, and that no temporary licenses will be issued unless a catastrophe takes place.  Mr. Hord went on to say, that to date the Board has not received any requests for temporary licenses, therefore the Board has not issued them.
Ms. Bailey suggested that the Chairman appoints a committee to review the process of showing a shortage of Mechanics, how to bring a temporary license request to the Board, and lastly, to determine the criteria to be eligible for a temporary license.  Ms. Bailey also stated that the Division of Labor and Industry (DLI) can demonstrate how many units are in the State, versus how many licenses exist.

Upon Mr. Yeatman’s motion, and Mr. Meeks’ second, the Board unanimously carried the motion to go out of Executive Session and return to the Business meeting at 10:23 a.m.                             
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